

John Andruszkiewicz, Principal Richard Mangeri, Ed.D., Assistant Principal

WOODMERE MIDDLE SCHOOL

1170 Peninsula Boulevard Hewlett, NY, 11557 Telephone: 516/792-4368

Fax: 516/792-4431

Email: jandruszkiewicz@hewlett-woodmere.net rmangeri@hewlett-woodmere.net

Immunization Request Letter to Parents/Guardians of Students in PreK-12

Dear Parent/Guardian,

All students entering or attending schools in NYS, include remote school attendance, must be immunized.

Please return your child's updated immunization record that includes the Tdap vaccine to the School Health Office upon the first day of school. The age at which immunizations are given must match the NYSDOH Immunization Requirements for School Entrance/Attendance Chart.

The following immunizations have changes in requirements for the 2025-2026 school year.

Tdap vaccine requirements in the 2025-2026 school year are:

- Students in grades 6-8 are required to have a dose no earlier than 10 years of age.
- Students 11 years or older entering grade 6 are required to have one dose of Tdap.
- Students who are 10 years old in grade 6 and who have not yet received a Tdap vaccine are in compliance until they turn **11 years old.**

School Nurse:	Lori Bromley, RN	_School:	<u>Woodmere Middle School</u>	
Email: <u>LBroml</u>	ey@hewlett-woodmere.net			
Phone: <u>(516)</u>	792 - 4310	Fax: _	(516) 792- 4430	

If you need assistance with obtaining the vaccine, please reach out to the school nurse.